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Connection to Rutherford Road

Original Problem: The site plan shows the plaza's planned road
connection with Rutherford Road to be Right-In and Right-Out; the
plaza's current connection is right-in only. It is my understanding that
due to the connection's proximity with Rutherford Road's highway
ramps that this project needs the approval of the MTO to change this
connection to allow for right-out. After being pressed at the May 2nd,
2023 meeting it was revealed that they had not received permission
despite their depiction in the site plan and were still discussing the
matter with the MTO.

 
Connection to Canada's Wonderland Drive

Original Problem: To quote Peter Switzer of Canada's Wonderland
from last year's Communication : C5 Committee of the Whole (PM) May 2, 2023
Item #2 , 

"3300 Rutherford Road shows a road connection to Canada’s
Wonderland Drive. Canada’s Wonderland Drive is a private road and
no agreement has been made for connection to this private road.
Canada’s Wonderland objects to the site plan, specifically related to
the connection to Canada’s Wonderland Drive."



May 2024 Proposal:

 
Connection to Rutherford Road

Amended Proposal: The right-out connection with Rutherford Road
has been removed.
Concern: With the amendment, the plaza has no direct exit onto
Rutherford Road. The closest exit onto Rutherford Road is Sweetriver
Boulevard. There is already heavy congestion of Sweetriver
Boulevard's right turn lane to access Rutherford Road. This was a
concern expressed by many community members and only
exacerbated by this amendment.

Connection to Canada's Wonderland Drive

Amended Proposal: The road connection to Canada's Wonderland
Drive has been removed.
Concern: With the amendment, the access into the plaza from
Rutherford Road remains the same as it is now, despite the increase
in thousands of people this project brings. It is already a traffic
congestion nightmare to try to enter the existing neighbourhood
during peak hours from Rutherford road. 

--



Warm Regards,
Thy D.
Resident of National Pine Drive
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